[image: school logo]                                      Shrewsbury Diocese in Partnership with Tameside L.A.
                  St Paul’s Catholic Primary School          
	

                                      Headteacher:   Miss M. Flynn  


28th September 2017
Dear Parents, 
As part of the Year 4 History study of the Tudors, the children will be visiting Bramall Hall on Monday 16th October 2017. We will be leaving school at 9:00am, travelling by coach to arrive at the Hall for no later than 9:45am. Our session at the Hall will finish at 2:15pm, therefore we will be arriving back at school for approximately 3:00pm. 
At Bramall Hall the children will meet both rich and poor Tudors, and will see the difference in life styles during Tudor times. During the day, the children will have opportunities to experience several activities which may include some of the following: a tour of The Hall, writing with quill pens and ink, and opportunities to explore Tudor dance and music. Due to the recent refurbishment of Bramall Hall and their activities, some of the above may change slightly.  
During the visit, the children could potentially be asked to create nosegays using dried flowers in the stillroom where there are also dried herbs. Please be aware of this if your child suffers from allergies, and ensure that they have their inhalers with them should they be needed. If you have any concerns about any of the above activities, please inform the school in writing before Monday 16th October. 
To enhance the Tudor experience, the children themselves will be dressed as Tudors for the day. Bramall Hall will provide the children with simple costumes, so the children will get changed when we arrive. However, to ensure that the costumes have an ‘authentic’ feel, the Hall suggests that the children must come dressed in the following manner: 
· A plain, dark coloured collarless sweatshirt, top or jumper. Suitable colours are black, red, green, dark blue, orange, or gold. 
· During the winter months, the Hall can become very cold. Parents are asked to ensure that their children wear warm jumpers or layers of clothes to keep them warm. The Hall suggest wearing vests or t-shirts under basic costumes. 
· School shoes. No trainers. 
· Girls should wear leggings or tights under their school skirt/trousers which can then be removed while wearing Bramall’s costumes. 
· It is essential that boys arrive wearing dark coloured tights (opaque, wool etc). These may be worn under their school trousers (which will be replaced by trunk hose). This will look more authentic with the breeches or trunk hose and underlines the difference between Tudor’s and our clothes. Please note that the Hall will ask boys to take their trousers off to change into their costume, so tights will keep them warm. 
· The children will be asked to remove their coats when they enter the hall, but should bring them for travelling to, from and around the grounds of the hall.


For lunch, we will be eating in the Great Hall. In order to further enhance the Tudor experience and to show the difference from meals the children normally eat, the Hall asks that the children bring their lunch wrapped in a large cotton handkerchief/napkin/tea-towel or piece of material. The children should bring this in a plastic bag which can be disposed of at Bramall Hall. The packed lunch which the children bring with them should consist of a combination of the following items:
· 1 or 2 buttered bread buns or a chunk of crusty bread. 
· A piece of hard cheese – Cheddar, Cheshire etc. 
· Pieces of thick ham. 
· Dried fruit, such as sultanas. 
· An apple. 
· Ginger or oat biscuits or flapjack. 

Bramall Hall will provide drinks, so please do not send cartons or bottles of drink with your children for the trip, unless it is for medical reasons. If your child has any medical issues relating to the food and drink above, please also inform the school in writing.
In order for this trip to take place a contribution of £11.50 is required to cover the costs of the transport, insurance and workshops. Although this constitutes as a voluntary contribution, substantial contributions will be required for the visit to take place. 
This will be a valuable and memorable experience which will show the children what it feels like to be a real Tudor!
Please complete and return the below slip to school as soon as possible.
Thank you, 
Yours sincerely, 
Mr Titterington

I have read the letter concerning the Year 4 Bramall Hall Visit and give permission for
................................................................................................  (Child’s name)
to attend the trip on Monday 16th October 2017 ................................................ (Signed)
(Parent/Guardian)
Enclosed is the £11.50 contribution. 
My child has the following medical needs:
...........................................................................................................................................................
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